Press release

In the Netherlands, Jews, Muslims and Christians call for peace through dialogue

“Dialogue teaches us to cooperate with each other.” That is what organisations of Christians, Muslims and Jews in the Netherlands write in a joint statement to mark Christmas and the New Year. “Through dialogue, we play our part in making a peaceful society, that knows how to engage with diversity.”

The statement is signed by the Contact Committee Muslims and Government, the Council of Churches in the Netherlands and the Dutch Union for Progressive Judaism (formerly known as the Union of Liberal Religious Jews in the Netherlands). The statement will be officially presented on 4 January 2009 in a television programme of the Dutch Islamic Broadcasting Company (NIO, Nederlands Islamitische Omroep).

The aforementioned organisations have a history of cooperation. In March 2008, the Contact Committee Muslims and Government, the Council of Churches and the Protestant Church presented a statement at the Islamic university in Cairo, Egypt, to explain that the majority of Christians and Muslims in the Netherlands get on well together. In addition, the Council of Churches has for the past several years issued an annual greeting to mark Ramadan, the important period of fasting in the Muslim community. Each year, there are various occasions when the Protestant Church and the Roman Catholic Church send greetings to the Jewish community and to the Muslim community. That is why the proposal came from within the Jewish and Muslim communities to issue a joint statement close to Christmas and the New Year, in which the adherents of the three monotheistic religions give expression to their commitment to peace.
“Because of their own identity and convictions, people make a society by being involved with the joys and sorrows in the society,” they write. “Religions and philosophies of life can help people with this. Dignity, freedom, justice, respect and solidarity are basic values steered by religion and philosophy of life.”

Representatives of the three religions want to promote peace by means of this statement. “Because we are human, we are called to dedicate ourselves to peace. In this, we are partners with others, motivators within society. We are in dialogue with one other, so that we do not live alongside each other without any real contact between us, so that we do not live in ghettos or in apartheid, but together form the society in the Netherlands,” says the statement.
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